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Dear TARWF Members,

Membership engagement is a priority for
our Club in 2022.

At our February meeting Thank You
notes to the Tustin Police Department
were written by our members expressing
their appreciation for their efforts to protect
and serve our community. Our TARWF

Member Diane Mazurie delivered several cases of packaged
cookies and the 44 thank you notes to the Tustin Police
Department. Thank you to everyone who helped to make this
project a success!

Congratulation to our Ways & Means team and thank you to
everyone for supporting the White Elephant Sale at our
February meeting. This was a fun way to raise funds to support
our programs.

Thank you TARWF Member Barbara George and Associate
Member Roger Shortall for volunteering to lead the Tustin
Street Fair and Chili Cookoff Committee for TARWF. Please
mark your calendars for June 5th! Stay tuned for more
information about this fun community event.

Thank you to our Membership Team for publishing our 2022
Roster. They are beautiful! New this year is a QR code on the
back cover that takes you directly to our TustinAreaRWF.org
website.
By getting involved in our Club activities you will make friends,
receive timely and important information, and be encouraged to
reach out and make a difference in our communities.

Looking forward to seeing you at the March 25th General
Meeting!



Sheryl Franke

Announcing our March 25, 2022
General Meeting and Luncheon

Speaker: ​
​Brad Dacus, Esq. from the Pacific Justice Institute 

Mr. Dacus’ varied public speaking opportunities include public debate
and testifying before the United States House of Representatives in
Washington, D.C. He has also testified numerous times before the
California State Legislature on legislation affecting religious freedom
at churches, conferences, graduations and conventions throughout
the United States.

Location • The Elks Lodge 0794
1751 S. Lyon Street Santa Ana, CA 92705

714-547-7794

Doors open for Check-in at 10:00 AM
Meeting 11:00 am – 1:00 pm

**New Pricing for the luncheon**
Members & Associate Members $35.00 • Guests $40.00

We accept cash, check or charge
Checks payable to TARWF

RSVP by March 21st to:
RepublicanWomenFederated@gmail.com

Luncheon entre is Irish faire of Potato Leek Soup, Corned Beef and
Cabbage, boiled potatoes and candied carrots. For those requiring a
special meal, Dover Sole is being offered as a substitute. Vegetarian
and Gluten Free meals are also available upon request. You must
specify your desire for a special meal when you make your reservation. 

mailto:RepublicanWomenFederated@gmail.com


Program Report

   We are so pleased to announce that we have Brad
Dacus, Esq. returning to speak to us on March 25th!

    Wikipedia describes Brad and the Pacific Justice
Institute as “anti-LGBT”. They are anything but that! I
would think he is much better described as a pro-
parent, pro-religious freedom and pro-civil liberties.

    Brad Dacus served as the Legislative Assistant to
U.S. Senator Phil Gramm, and went on to receive his

Juris Doctor from the University of Texas, School of Law. Brad coordinated
religious freedom and parental rights cases throughout the Western States
for five years prior to founding Pacific Justice Institute in 1997. PJI has a
network of hundreds of volunteer affiliate attorneys and handles more cases
on the West Coast than any other organization of its kind.  Hear him weekly
on ‘The Dacus Report’ on more than 700 radio stations across the country
and as a guest speaker on numerous radio and television programs across
the nation.  He has appeared on America Live, Good Morning America, The
Today Show, Dateline and numerous times on FOX news.

    Mr. Dacus’ varied public speaking opportunities include public debate and
testifying before the United States House of Representatives in Washington,
D.C. He has also testified numerous times before the California State
Legislature on legislation affecting religious freedom at churches,
conferences, graduations and conventions throughout the United
States. We are honored to have him take the time to speak to our Tustin
Area Republican Women Federated group. Be sure to make your plans
early and make a reservation to join us on March 25th!
 
Linda Barcelona
1st Vice President, Programs

Ways and Means

Fundraising? We thought you said FUN
raising!



Luckily for us, they are not mutually exclusive.

Your Ways and Means Team (the Pamla and Judy
show) are planning an artisan fair for our May meeting.

When we first announced the possibility of doing this
several of our very own members offered to participate
as vendors. You will be amazed at how much in house

talent we have!
We are still looking for more vendors so if you are one

of our hidden talent treasures, please call
Pamla (714.227.2488) to discuss your hidden talent.

Looking ahead, we have great things instore for you
this year: Fashion shows, Hat competitions and

Entertainment. If you have a request or a suggestion,
just give me a call and let’s talk!

Membership Report

As of March 8, our TARWF membership stands at 122 regular and 29
associate members for a total membership of 151. 
 
Our new 2022 rosters have arrived. They were handed out at our last
luncheon meeting and will be available at our next meeting on March
25th. If you are unable to attend, please have a friend pick yours up. Rosters
are a handy resource and include information such as listing the dates of our



upcoming meetings, our standing rules and bylaws and the names and
contact information of not only our members but also our local elected
officials. We have also added a QR code to the back cover which will
automatically direct you to our TARWF website making it much easier to
access. 
 
Linette Johnston
Angela Stephens
Gretchen Whisler

City of Tustin History

Donna Peery, Office
Manager, and Steve Sauers,
President, from the Tustin
Historical Society have
agreed to contribute articles for
our newsletter regarding Tustin
history and Tustin armed forces
service personnel.

Have you ever noticed the Jacobson Memorial on El
Camino Real? Did you wonder who it honored? The
memorial is in honor of the 1960 Tustin Man of the
Year, Eugene Jacobson. Mr. Jacobson came to Tustin
in 1951, after his Naval Service at Pearl Harbor and
after building hundreds of homes in the Barstow area.
He was the developer of the homes in the 17th Street,
Clarissa Lane and Vanderlip Ave area of Tustin and
built Tustin's first shopping center, Tustin Square (now
called El Camino Plaza). He was the charter President
of the Kiwanis Club, President of the Chamber of

Commerce, lead fundraiser and general contractor of the Tustin Youth
Center, a Parks and Recreation Commissioner and a newly appointed
Planning Commissioner when he suddenly passed away in 1964.

Tustin's first shopping center,
Tustin Square (now called El



Camino Plaza)

 
 
 
 

​Carlos Ray Davis
Private First Class,

United States Marine Corps
Company F, 2nd Battalion, 7th Marines
Born 4 January 1950
Killed in Action 22 March 1968
Quang Nam, Vietnam
 
Carlos Ray Davis was born January 4, 1950 in Dayton, Ohio, the oldest child and only son of
James Davis and Zora Belle Sutton Davis. The family, along with younger sisters Pam and
Debbie, moved from Ohio when Carlos was 9, first to Whittier and then to Tustin.
 
When Carlos started at Tustin High in 1965, he decided he wanted to be called Carl. Carl was
a quiet and shy young man and ran track at Tustin High but was not involved in many other
high school activities. Although it was not obvious to many others, what Carl did have was
courage and strength. He decided at the end of his junior year that it was time to prove himself
and left school as a 17 year old, prior to graduation, to join the United States Marines.
 
Carl completed his boot camp in San Diego and basic training at Camp Pendleton. After
receiving his training, he volunteered to go to Vietnam and arrived there on January 24, 1968.
Company F was engaged in Operation WORTH, just outside of Saigon, in what was known
as Hill 1025. Enemy forces were waiting in ambush and PFC Carlos Ray Davis was killed in
action. He had just turned 18 years old.
 
Carl is the recipient of the National Defense Medal, the Vietnam Service Medal, The Vietnam
Campaign Medal and the Purple Heart. He is buried at Fort Rosecrans National Cemetery in
San Diego.
 
Davis Drive in Tustin Ranch is named in his honor.



TWARF Members filled
out 44 thank you cards to
be delivered to our Tustin

Police Department

Diane Mazurie delivered
thank you cards and
cookies to the Police

Department

Pictures from February Meeting

Paula Prizio with College
Republican member

Dylan Martin

Judy Levine and Gail Rego
at Registration desk,

February 2022 Paula Prizio with basket
she donated for drawing

2022 Board of Directors & Committee



Coming Events
Save the Date
Future TARWF luncheons and General Meetings

Board of Directors and Committee Chair Meetings
Meetings will begin at 10am at the Tustin Historical Society
Museum, located at 395 El Camino Real, Tustin. Meeting dates
are on Fridays.



March 18
April 22
May 20
September 23
October 21
November 18
 
TARWF Luncheons and General Meetings
TARWF General Meetings will take place at the Santa Ana Elks
Lodge located at 1751 S Lyon, Santa Ana. Meetings are on
Fridays and will begin at 11am. Below is the schedule of
meeting dates.

March 25
April 29
May 27
September 30
October 28
December 2

Conservative Political
Radio Talk Shows

Monday – Friday

12:00 AM – 3:00 AM –
Red Eye Radio
3:00 AM – 4:00 AM –
America in the Morning
4:00 AM – 6:00 AM –
KTLA Morning News
6:00 AM – 9:00 AM –
Armstrong & Getty
9:00 AM – 12:00 PM –
Dan Bongino
12:00 PM – 3:00 PM –
John Phillips
3:00 PM – 5:00 PM –
The Ben Shapiro Show
5:00 PM – 6:00 PM –

Patriot AM 1150

Glenn Beck
Mon-Fri 6am to 9am

Clay Travis and Buck Sexton
EIB Network

Mon-Fri 9am to 12 noon
Sean Hannity

Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm
Jesse Kelly Show
Mon-Fri 6pm-9pm

KRLA AM 870

The Morning Answer
Mon-Fri 6am to 9am

Dennis Prager
Mon-Fri 9am-12 noon

Sebastian Gorka
Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm

Mark Levin
Mon-Fri 3pm-6pm

Larry Elder
Mon-Fri 6pm to 9pm

Jay Sekulow
Mon-Fri 9pm to 10pm

Charlie Kirk
Mon-Fri 10pm to midnight

SiriusXM Patriot
Channel 125



Leo Terrell 2.0 Live at Five
6:00 PM – 7:00 PM –
Mottek On Money 
7:00 PM – 8:00 PM –
Special Programming  
8:00 PM – 9:00 PM
​The Ben Shapiro Show
9:00 PM – 10:00 PM
Michael Knowles
10:00 PM – 3:00 AM –
Red Eye Radio

New Website for Donald Trump
45office.com

Mike Lindell's new website
FRANKSPEECH.COM

Your Elected Officials

Federal Elected Officials
 

President of the 
United States

Joseph R. Biden (D)
  1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

  Washington, DC 20500
   202-456-1414

 President Biden@whitehouse.gov
 

 Vice President of the 
 United States

 Kamala Harris (D) 
Number One Observatory Circle

  Washington, DC 20503
  Capitol: 202-347-4715

 
United States Senators

 Dianne Feinstein (D)
  331 Hart Senate Office
  Washington, DC 20510

  Office: 202-224-3841
  FAX: 202-228-3954

 
 Alejandro “Alex” Padilla(D)

  112 Hart Senate Office Building
  Washington, DC 20510
  Capitol: 202-224-3553

 
United States House of Representatives

Katie Porter (D)
45th District

1117 Longworth House Office Building
Washington DC 20515

(202) 225-5611

Local Office
2151 Michelson Drive

Suite 195
Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 668-6600

 California Elected Officials
 

California Governor
Gavin Newsom (D)

Executive Office
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 445-2841
governor@governor.ca.gov

California State Senate
Dave Min

37th District
State Capitol, Room 2048

Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 651-4037

Fax: (916) 651-4937

District Office
940 South Coast Drive, Suite 185

Costa Mesa, CA, 92626
Phone: (714) 662-6050

Fax: (714) 662-6055

California State Assembly
Steven Choi

68th Assembly District
 State Capitol, Suite 2016,

Sacramento, CA 94249
916-319-2068

District Office
3240 El Camino Real, Suite 110

Irvine, CA 92602
714-665-6868

Supervisor OC 3rd District
Don Wagner

333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.
Santa Ana, CA 92701

 (714) 834-3330
Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com

http://45office.com/
http://frankspeech.com/
mailto:President Trump@whitehouse.gov
https://www.govtrack.us/congress/members/alejandro_padilla/456856
mailto:governor@governor.ca.gov
mailto:Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com


Your 2022 TARWF Board of Directors

President:
Sheryl Franke
TARWF.pres@gmail.com

1st V.P. Programs:
Linda Barcelona
lindabarcelona1@yahoo.com

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Linette Johnston
linettejohnston@hotmail.com

Membership Secretary:
Gretchen Whisler
GWhis001@aol.com

3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Pamla Manazer
pam@pammanazer.com

Recording Secretary:
Diane Mazurie
dmazurie@cox.net

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Angela Stephens
tennisangie99@gmail.com

Treasurer:
Gail Rego
gail@rego.com

Newsletter Editor:
Mary Nesbitt
mjnez@cox.net

Visit our
website

www.tustinareaRWF.org
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